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The Hiawatha City Council met in regular session in the Hiawatha Council Chambers on October 15, 2008. Mayor Tom Theis called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. Present: Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla, Linda Bendixen, and Marty Bruns. Absent: Dick Olson. Staff present: City Administrator, Dave Van Dee; Police Chief, Dennis Marks; City Engineer, Dick Ransom; Assistant Library Director, Pat Struttmann; Guests: Gazette Reporter, John Schweitzer; Dan Hoffman,  Tom Satern, Noah Satern, Darrell Fratzke, Ruth Fratske, and Angela Mally.
Bob Rampulla moved approval of the Agenda, second by Linda Bendixen. Motion carried.

Nancy Melsa moved approval the following Consent Agenda items: bills presented; Finance Director’s Report for September 2008; City Clerk’s Reconciliation Report from September 2008; Received and file Department Reports: Community Development, Police, Fire, Maintenance and Park & Recreation; Mayor’s Report, second by Bob Rampulla. Motion carried.  

Lot 1, Heritage Green 4th Addition (300 & 320 Miller Road)-Vacating Access Easement
Mayor Theis opened the public hearing at 7:02 P.M. for the consideration of vacating a portion of an Access Easement for Lot 1, Heritage Green 4th Addition (300 & 320 Miller Road) for Crilley Law Offices. There were no written or oral comments received at or prior to the public hearing. Public hearing closed at 7:02 P.M. 
The vacation would include the West 34 feet of the South 15 feet of the East 68 feet of Lot 1, Heritage Green Fourth Addition and the West 34 feet of the North 15 feet of the East 68 feet of Parcel B, Plat Survey #709 all in the City of Hiawatha, Linn County. 

Linda Bendixen presented RESOLUTION #08-163 approving the vacation of a portion of an access easement for Lot 1, Heritage Green 4th Addition (300 & 320 Miller Road), second by Marty Bruns. 

Roll call vote:

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa, Marty Bruns, Linda Bendixen 

NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson
Resolution #08-163 adopted. 
8th Avenue Watermain and Subdrain Project (4089-09-2B01-C3D08) 
The 8th Avenue Watermain and Subdrain Project consists of 6” PVC Watermain installation; 6” HDPE perforated subdrain installation, driveway and sidewalk removal and replacement, finish grading and other work necessary to complete the project. Early start date of October 23, 2008. The work will be completed and ready for final payment on or by December 19, 2008.
The council had received and reviewed five (5) competitive quotes. They are as follows: 

· Tschiggfrie Excavating Co. -$90,850.21

· Rathje Construction Co. -$98,345.50

· Eastern Iowa Excavating -$114,081.25

· Brost Brothers -$129,977.05

· Peterson Contractors, Inc. -$161,690.00

· City Engineers Estimate- $87,210.00

City Engineer, Dick Ransom has reviewed each of the quotes and recommends Tschiggfrie Excavating Co. as the lowest responsible and responsive quote in the amount of $90,850.21.

Bob Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #08-164 approving and making award of contract for the 8th Avenue Watermain and Subdrain Project to Tschiggfrie Excavating Co. in the amount of $90,850.21, second by Nancy Melsa.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Marty Bruns, Linda Bendixen, Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla 
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Dick Olson
Resolution #08-164 adopted

CCB Packaging-“At Your Own Risk” Building Permit
The City Council has received a letter from CCB Packaging requesting that they be allowed to start construction on their lot along with an adjoining lot. They are requesting an “At Your Own Risk” building permit that would allow grading and building construction to start prior to the final plat and re-zoning have been finalized and approved by the Plan & Zoning Commission. 
The Hiawatha Building Department has reviewed and recommends CCB Packaging’s request in authorizing an “At Your Own Risk” Building Permit. 

Linda Bendixen presented RESOLUTION #08-165 approving the Issuance of an “At Your Own Risk” building permit at 1905 North Center Point Road for CCB Packaging, Inc., second by Nancy Melsa. 

Roll call vote:

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Linda Bendixen, Nancy Melsa
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Dick Olson
Resolution #08-165 adopted.

RF Micro Devices- “At Your Own Risk” Building Permit 
The City Council has received a letter from RF Micro Devices requesting that they be allowed to continue construction on their site. They are requesting an “At Your Own Risk” building permit that would allow building construction prior to having the building plans finalized.

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #08-166 approving the Issuance of an “At Your Own Risk” building permit at 1218 Dina Court for RF Micro Devices, second by Bob Rampulla. 
Roll call vote:

AYES: Nancy Melsa, Linda Bendixen, Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Dick Olson
Resolution #08-166 adopted.

28E Agreement with Iowa Alcoholic Beverage Division and the Hiawatha Police Department for Tobacco Control
The Hiawatha Police Department is requesting council approval to enter into a 28E agreement with the Iowa Alcoholic Beverage Division for the purpose of providing and funding tobacco enforcement activities in compliance with the Iowa Code Section 452A.2 (2003). The term of the agreement will terminate on June 30, 2009, unless earlier terminated in accordance with the terms of the agreement. The Hiawatha Police Department will receive $50.00 for each tobacco check completed. 

Bob Rampulla presented RESOLTUION #08-167 approving a 28E Agreement for Tobacco Enforcement with the Iowa Alcoholic Beverage Division, second by Nancy Melsa.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Nancy Melsa, Marty Bruns, Linda Bendixen, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson
Resolution #08-167 adopted.
Disbandment of the Technology Committee
The City Council has received a request from the Technology Committee Chair, Pat Struttmann to disband the Technology Committee. Pat Struttmann stated that the Technology Committee has completed their purpose as a committee with the completion of City Hall, its technology needs and the release of the new city website. 
Linda Bendixen presented RESOLUTION #08-168 approving the disbandment of the Technology Committee, second by Marty Bruns.

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla, Linda Bendixen, Marty Bruns 

NAYS: None 

ABSENT: Dick Olson

Resolution #08-168 adopted. 

FY 07-08 Sewer Rate Study provided by Iowa Rural Water Association
The Iowa Rural Water Association has provided the City of Hiawatha with a sewer rate study. The purpose of the rate study is to derive the needed amounts for user’s fees or minimum charges and charge per thousand gallons above the minimum to meet the minimum financial obligations of the system. The study only reflects rates based on each thousand gallons used and is reflective of a constant flat rate charge per unit used by customers. 
The study states that our sewer rates are currently in good shape; however projections of future projects and needs will require some adjustments to complete planned projects and taking on of additional debt. The projected increases for operating costs projections were 78%. The study stated that the sewer rate may be a bit high, but they noted that the consumer price index rose around 11% the last five years.

City Administrator, Dave Van Dee asked the council not to panic at this point. The study reflects not only sewer upgrades, but additional opportunities to expand our city’s sewer lines, which the council will discuss in further detail during the FY 08-09 Capital Improvement Plan and Annual Budget meetings.
Mayor Theis also noted that the City has been contacted by Ragbrai asking if the City of Hiawatha would be interested in hosting a future event. Theis also noted that no dates have been set. 

Citizens Input  
There were members of the audience that addressed the Mayor and City Council with questions regarding the Town Center Master Plan. Citizens asked questions regarding finalized plans for the Town Center, who is going to develop the area, and is eminent domain a factor. 
City Administrator, Dave Van Dee address the citizens questions by stating that the city will not be a developer, the only part they will play in the development of the town center is the re-alignment of the Robins Road, Emmons Street and North Center Point Road intersection. He also addressed the question regarding the Town Center Master Plan, Van Dee stated that the plans have not been finalized and at this time the council is working on a concept and once the concept is in final form it will be shared in at least two (2) public input meetings that all the community will be invited to attend. Van Dee also stated that eminent domain would not be used here, the city council has never been in favor of eminent domain and it would not be used in this situation. Council member, Marty Bruns re-iterated Van Dee’s statements by reminding the citizens that the Town Center Master Plan is only a concept and that it will be shared with the citizens for input. Council member Bruns also stated neither he nor the council is in favor of eminent domain now or in the future. Van Dee stated that it would be appropriate for the Mayor and the Council to address the misperceptions, in the city newsletter and on the website. 
Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn at 7:27 P.M., second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. 
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